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     JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

THE  

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

Battle of the Bands … Rocks You! 
Earlier this year Holly and Mick from Jindera Pizza had a vision.  After 3 years running Jindera Pizza, they wanted to 
spread their wings and give something back to this wonderful community. And so, the quest to create and host a music 

event at the Jindera Village Green began! Fast forward to now and not only did they pull it off but what an 
amazing day it was!  
 

Sunday the 6th of October saw the Village Green come alive with a full day of musical performances, 
amazing weather, delicious food and absolutely immaculate vibes all round!  
The Jindera Battle of the Bands was on!   
 

The day kicked off at 2pm however there were crowds arriving to pick a prime position from as early as 
12pm. Keiran from Pimientos Paella and Mel from Greek Eats fired up the grills, the pizza was being 
baked and the bands were assembling.  The team from Party Oz Entertainment had been hard at work 

since  early  in the morning ensuring the sound shell was 
looking the goods and the sound was at the perfect pitch for 
all to enjoy.  An amazing effort by all through the morning 
meant the event was well and truly ready to go by 2pm!  
 

Local rockers and all-round great guys Mt Maze took to the 
stage  to  show  us  how  it’s  done,  starting  the  day off 
beautifully.     A  huge  thank  you  to  Mt  Maze  for their 
enthusiasm and support for this first time event.  Holly and 
Mick couldn’t have hoped for a better start to an epic day!  
 

The performers took to the stage from 2.45pm to showcase an amazing array of music 
across almost every genre you can think of.     Kit’s all original set of new wave rock 
showed  us  that  a  classic  genre  will  never  go  out  of  style,  their  sound  and  

professionalism was amazing to watch.   
 

Elsewhere Eyes presented smooth vocals and a 
beautifully chilled out session as the weather 
really started to show it’s spring colours.  
 

Jack Gregory was up next and there was barely a dry eye in the 
house  – at just 14 years old this young man showcased beautiful 
story telling through his original music.  
 

Winnie Em then took to the stage with some amazing takes on classics and an original 
piece enjoyed by the whole crowd.  In a bit of a change of pace Oblivion hit the stage 
next and blew us away with their heavy thrash 
metal which had even the youngest in the 
crowd learning how to head bang!   
 

Dahfu  were  on next for their first ever live 
performance of their signature hip hop sound 
which had us all literally dancing in the streets!  

 
Finally, Filthy Rocks absolutely rocked the green, their punk roots showcased 
through their original music 
and obvious love of a good 
time!  
 

What a day it was!  
We were blown  away by the 

talent, enthusiasm and community spirit! Overall, there were over 380 
people who came to share this incredible experience and many who 
attended for part or all of the day. 

More ‘Battle of Bands’ - page 10 
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Headlines and Happenings 
 

By Lizzie Pogson. (Secretary, RCL). 
 

Postponed Members Meeting 
with Op Shop Staff Meeting  
 

Monday 18th November 2024 

9.30-11.30am.  
 

The Committee invites all Members 
to attend, where after a roundup of 
our Strategic Planning outcomes,                  
Bjelkie Lansdown will facilitate the postponed, 
complimentary 2-hour session:  
 

“How to respond to challenging conversations and 
situations, and practice self-care”.   
 

Morning Tea will be served at the close of the Members 
Session, after which Op Shop Staff Volunteers will 
complete their scheduled Staff Meeting, being taken 
through updated Orientation information and each sign off 
on the Induction process. 
 
Committee Strategic Planning Day,  

29th September 2024  
 

Our Core Business supports, and overall expenditure were 
reviewed, ensuring alignment to our Constitutional ’Aims 
and Objects’. 
 

Analysis of a Budget tabled by the Treasurer sees RCL in 
a sound financial position, but with increased expenditure, 
Core Business commitments will be prioritised, and 
responsible limits set for donations to community events 
and projects.  
 

Succession planning was discussed around feasibility and 
capacity to hold multiple roles. Also raised, the concept of 
potential support from a professional, experienced in all 
aspects of social welfare, to support complex requests for 
assistance. (Grant funding opportunities to be 
investigated). 
 

A productive review and edit of the proposed, updated 
Website content will allow the completion of the website 
after delayed development.  
 

Recruitment of more Op Shop Volunteers is vital, with 
discussion including marketing and engaging more 
community members to become Rural Care Link 
volunteers. 
 

Carer Support Group 
By Vickie Priscina. (Carer Group Co Ordinator, RCL). 
 

The Rural Care Link Carer Group celebrated Carers Week 
with Lunch at The Astor Hotel (see page 6). 
 

To show appreciation for their often-unseen role a Carers 
NSW Grant provided Lunch as 
well as a  “Goody Bag” of 
treats. Thank you to Next 
Level Café for their donation 
as well. 
 

Remember you are a Carer if 
you are providing help and 
support to someone, providing 
assistance that is outside of 
what someone may require in a 
usual relationship. Many 
Carers don’t use the word 
“Carer” to describe 
themselves and therefore are 
unaware of services and 
supports that are available to them.  
 

Caring can have emotional, physical and financial impacts 
and may result in isolation and ill health. It is important to 
make contact with other Carers for valuable support. 
Please call Vickie Priscina Carer Co Ordinator on 
0428406060 about the local group.  

 

For general RCL (Rural CareLink) Enquiries 
including Volunteering, Hardship,  

Personal Assistance and Community Assist. 
 

Please call the RCL Office 

0475 594 073 

Carers Support Group 
  

We usually meet monthly on the  
3rd Tuesday of each month  

 

Please call Vickie - 0428 406060 
for venue and dates of these meetings. 

 

Peer support, respite & information sharing  
is the focus of the Carer Group.  

For more information call  
Vickie Priscina - Carer Group Co-Ordinator 

on 0428 406 060  

 

Op Shop ONLY enquiries 
 

(02) 6026 3001 
 

This is the dedicated Op Shop number and therefore, 
if you need assistance outside of trading hours, 

please use the RCL office number 0475 594073. 
 

Op Shop Trading Hours: 

Tues - Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1pm to 1.45pm) 

Saturdays - 10am to 1pm 
 

83 Urana Street, Jindera NSW  
 

Op Shop Facebook   
please click on this link 

Vickie Priscina & RCL Carer 

Group member, Teone Mitchell 

at the Astor Hotel Lunch 

https://www.facebook.com/p/Jindera-Rural-Care-Link-Op-Shop-100057050696122/
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Pick up an application and information pack from 
 

The Op Shop - Phone 02 60 26 3001 
Tuesday-Friday 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1.00-1.45) - Saturdays-10am to 1pm 
 

Come in to the Op Shop on Tuesday or Wednesday to talk with our Op Shop Coordinator 
 

The RCL Office- Phone 0475 594 073 
9am to 2.30pm (closed for lunch 1.00-1.45) - Tuesday/Wednesday/Thursday 
 

Or email: office@ruralcarelink.org.au 

If you have some spare 
time and would like to  

join our team 

mailto:office@ruralcarelink.org.au
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- your local Not-For-Profit Charity, right in the heart of Jindera!!                   
      

 Running for over 30 years, providing multi-level supports to  
schools, organisations, community groups and projects  

and providing personal support in times of need. 

 
Rural Care Link (RCL) is looking to create a volunteer 

 

 

made up of local residents, who are 
  

ready to support others in our community.  
 

We would love you to join our team! 

 
 

To become a ‘Community Assist Team’ volunteer: 
 

Pick up and fill in an Application Form and  
tick the areas of support that interest you.  

 

Application Forms are available from: 
 

The OP SHOP 
Tues - Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch1.00-1.45) - Saturdays -10am to 1pm 

 

The RCL Office  

9am to 2.30pm (closed for lunch1.00-1.45) - Tuesdays/Wednesdays/Thursdays 
 

OR 
 

Phone RCL Office - 0475 594 073   

Email Karen - RCL Office - office@ruralcarelink.org.au 

mailto:office@ruralcarelink.org.au
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JINDERA rural FIRE BRIGADE 
by “Poppa Pomegranate”  

 

 

 
 
 
NSW RURAL FIRE SERVICE 

 

Jindera 
 

 PH: 0427 263 414  

Our Bush fire Danger period has now started and will run until 
the 31st of March 2025 (it may be extended depending on the 
weather conditions and the level of bushfire threat). This means 
you will need to apply for a permit (now available on-line) and 
follow the conditions set out on the permit.  
You can access detailed information on the NSW RFS  
website at https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/ 
 

Fire Permits are important to make sure that fire is used safely. 
When you have a permit, it tells you the rules for starting and 
keeping a fire, and it also informs firefighters when you are 
burning things on your property. In NSW, there are two fire-
fighting agencies that deal with bush fires and emergencies in 
specific areas called Rural Fire Districts and Fire Districts.  
 

These groups work together closely to respond to emergencies 
and support all communities, even if they are in different areas. 
Depending on where your property is located within these areas, 
you can get a Fire Permit for free. If your property is in a Rural 
Fire District, you can get a permit from the RFS (Rural Fire 
Service). To get a permit from RFS, complete the on-line appli-
cation form with all the required information.  
 

All permits have standard conditions that are listed on the per-
mit form, such as: 

• the permit is to be carried by the permit holder, or another 
person at all times at the site of the fire. 

• the fire must be supervised at all times. 

• notifications are given to the RFS, FRNSW if required, and 
adjoining neighbours at least 24 hours prior to the fire being lit 
and 

• the permit may be varied, cancelled, or suspended, depending 
on weather conditions. 

 

However, a permit issuing Officer may add any conditions 
deemed as necessary. For more information showing on the 
Bush Fire Danger Period please use the following link: - 
https://nswrfsprod.service-now.com/guardian_csp?id=guardian_index  
 

To apply for a fire permit, complete the online application form 
with all the required information. If in doubt about whether you 
require a fire permit, or for help to apply for one, contact our 
local NSW RFS Fire Control Centre on 02 6051 1511 . 
 

Please remember you are still required to notify  
within 24 hours of lighting the fire. 

 

If you have not reviewed or prepared you bushfire survival plan 
please use the following link to ensure you are ready https://
www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/ click on the Live Bushfire Ready tile and 
complete your plan with your family and or everyone who lives 
in your house. 
 

As the Season develops you may see us at the station a bit more 
over the coming months. The Brigade is always on the lookout 
for new member’s drop-in and have a chat to us if you see us at 
the station. We have many roles that you can help us with if you 
do not want to get on a fire truck.  
 

Our Fire Danger Rating Signs will be available soon, you need 
to be aware of what each part the wheel means and what you 
need to be prepared to do on a Catastrophic, High, Moderate, 
fire danger rating day, you still need to be aware of the potential 
for fires when we may not be displaying a rating for the day.  
 

Thanks for your ongoing support of the Jindera Fire Brigade.  

Bush Fire Danger Period 
1 November 24 to 31 March 25 

https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/
https://nswrfsprod.service-now.com/guardian_csp?id=guardian_index
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/
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           We showed them we Care!  

Jindera News Contributions 
 

Please   Note:   The  editorial  team reserves the right not to 

publish any article or to modify the presentation to suit the style 

of the publication. 

Advertising Rates - 2024  
   Per edition:  Full page $90.00 
     1/2 page $55.00 
     1/3 page $48.00 
     1/4 page  $35.00 

     1/8 page     $25.00  (Bus. Card size) 

Discounts Apply for consecutive advertisements 

Also available: Colour advertising  Single page  

inserts  Non-standard advertisement sizes. 

FREE digital colour editions of this publication  
are available by email subscription. 

For more information or to request digital editions 
 

Email us at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

DEFIBRILLATOR'S in Jindera 
 

ONLY 1 Defibrillator is available 24 hours a day 
 Jindera Hub Building 
 

Other Defibrillators are available  during the following 
facilities Open Hours 
 Football Club 
 Swimming Pool 
 Tennis Club 
 Fire Brigade 
 Golf Club 
 Anglers' Club 
 Jindera Medical Centre 

In case of EMERGENCIES please  
familiarise yourself with these locations. 

Approximately 80 Carers were celebrated during Carers Week in October by the Border Carer Reference Group in 
which Rural Care Link is active. 
 

There are 958,500 carers nationally, often many go unrecognised and unrewarded for the demanding work that they do. 
This was a chance to let our local ones know how important they really are. 
 

Sponsored by the Commercial Club Albury, carers from local areas, including Hume Shire Carers enjoyed a lovely 
day out. The day began with a presentation by Anne Dobson of Effective Behaviour Management. Anne shared her 
journey of facing the diagnosis of having a child who was deaf.  Anne explained how this journey, once frightening, 
became a challenge then a joy to see her now adult son as a teacher. All carers enjoyed hearing of the positive stance 
that Anne and her husband took as carers. 
 

A delicious lunch was provided for all, while carers met new people or caught up with old acquaintances. There were 
many local Service Providers to speak with those present about their role and how they may be able to assist them. The 
information, peer support and respite received was so valuable to everyone present. Raffles are always fun, there were 
over 40 draws. Hume Shire Carers won quite a few as well as a Lucky Door Prize. Thank you to Jindera Pizza, Jindera 
Post Office, The Fox and Brew, Jindera Pharmacy, IGA Jindera, Jindera Butchery, and the RCL Op Shop for donations. 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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 Our DOMESTIC ASSISTANCE services available 
to   clients  in  the  Jindera  area  have been  quickly  
accepted, AND the good news is we do still have some 
availability in your area.  We can also help you through 
our  Social  Support  programme  with,  accompanied 
activities,  such  as  shopping,  banking,  bill  paying,  
assistance to attend appointments, friendly visiting and 
friendly phone calls.   
 
 MEALS ON WHEELS  are  now  available  for 
delivery weekly to Jindera.  We have a large range of 
meals (over 100  on our menu) and we can supply pureed 
meals if required also.  Meals are available under both 
My Aged Care funding streams; Commonwealth Home 
Support Programme and Home Care Packages.   
 

 If you are not eligible for My Aged Care services, we 
can also provide meals on a fee for service basis. Feel 
free to call us if you need any more information, or would 
like a menu, our wonderful staff will be more than happy 
to help out! 
 

 We have lots of planning happening for Christmas 
and the New Year at the moment, we hope to have more 
news to share with you next month!  If you would like 
more information on any of our services, please give the 
office a call on 02 6036 3677.   You can also call My 
Aged Care direct on 1800 200 422 to discuss your needs.   

Home Support and Meals on Wheels  

Thank You for your support, Jindera!  

We would love to hear from you 
if you have any news of interest 

to our local community! 
 

Please email your article to  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 
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1 Dec 2 Dec 3 Dec 

Morgan Country  
CAR CLUB   

Meeting - 7.30pm - Club 
House - Jindera Reserve 

4 Dec 

CWA Meeting 
Jindera School of Arts 
Hall - 10am 
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00 - 3.30pm 

5 Dec 1 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

2 
Swimming Pool 

OPENS 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(see page 13) 
  

 

 

3 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

4 
 

 

5 

Morgan Country  
CAR CLUB   

Meeting - 7.30pm - Club 
House - Jindera Reserve 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
 

6 
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00 - 3.30pm 
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
 
 
 

7 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am  
 

 

8 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

9 

Jindera Museum  
Blacksmith   

Dinner 
Blacksmith precinct  
6.00pm  

 
 
 

 

10 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

11 

Remembrance Day  
 

 

12 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm  
 

 

13 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am  
 

Roast Dinner Day 
 

14 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

15 

St Mary MacKillop 
COUNTRY FETE 
5.00pm - 8.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve  5.30pm 

16 
International Day 

for Tolerance 
 

17 

Jindera Museum -  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
 

18 

RCL Members and 
OP SHOP  Staff  

MEETING  
9.30am - 11.30am 

 

 
 

 

 

Community Forum 
MEETING 

Jindera Hub - 7.30pm 
Carers Support Group  
Ph: 0428 406060 for venue 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am  
 
 
 
 

 

21 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am  

 
 

22 

 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm  
 

 

23 

   

  
 

 
 

 

24 

National Fairy Bread Day 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

25 
 

White Ribbon Day 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STOP THE  
VIOLENCE 

26 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

27 

Jindera Library 

STORYTIME 
Jindera  Hub -  10.30am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 

28 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am   
 

 

29 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm  

30 

 

25 DAYS to 
CHRISTMAS 

Jindera Community Diary       November 2024 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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The Glenellen Solar Farm is located on Ortlip Road, 2km northeast of Jindera and is owned by 
Global Power Generation Australia (GPG Australia). The Project footprint occupies approximately 
263ha of the 398ha site. 
 

The  solar  farm  is a large scale photovoltaic Agri-Solar project of 260 MWdc/200MWac, using 
approximately  380,000  single  axis tracking solar panels, up to 5m high, and up to 60 power 
conversion units (including inverters and transformers). 
 

The Glenellen Solar Farm will deliver renewable, energy to the national grid, enough to supply 
over 80,000 average Australian homes per annum and avoid over 385,000 tonnes of CO2. 
 

Mobilisation to site began on 28th August. 
Since then, there have been a number of 
activities underway:  
 

• The    site   compound   has   been   
established 

 

• Civil contractors have begun work 
 

• Works underway creating access tracks 
 

• Internal fencing has started 
 

• Initial component deliveries have begun 
 

• Approximately 35 people on site - about 
50% local  

 

Community Information Day 
 

A Community Information Day was held in August 2024 at the Jindera Community Hub. This 
event aimed at informing and engaging the local community was attended by many people from 
the surrounding area. Attendees could ask questions, share feedback, and discuss any concerns 
they had. The event also featured displays, brochures, newsletters and company merchandise. 
 

Community Engagement & Benefit Sharing Plan 
 

In the coming weeks we will be out in your community, meeting with local groups, schools and 
clubs  to  learn  more  about  all  of  them  and get some feedback. As part of our Community 
Engagement & Benefit Sharing Plan for the Glenellen Solar Farm, GPG will establish an annual 
Community Grant Program that is designed to distribute funds to eligible recipients. The grant 
program will be managed by a committee made up from local people and GPG representatives. 
We will be asking for nominations for the committee in coming weeks. 
 

Contact Us 

If you have any questions or require more information about the Project, please contact our 
Community and Stakeholder Engagement Officer, Philip Beattie, by phone on 0488 515 275 or  
by email, philipbeattie@globalpower-generation.com.au or  
glenellensolarfarm@globalpowergeneration.com.au.  
 

If you want like to be included on the distribution list for our newsletter and updates via email 
please email Philip using the details above.  

Glenellen Solar Farm 
Community Update 

mailto:philipbeattie@globalpower-generation.com.au
mailto:glenellensolarfarm@globalpowergeneration.com.au
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Holly and Mick give a huge thank you to the panel of judges Sam Hill, Leigh Bartley and Jason 
Parker – they had an incredibly hard decision to make and it was not an easy one.  

 

The  performance by Kit ticked  all  the boxes in the end and they were proclaimed 
the winners of the first ever Jindera Battle of the Bands!  
Holly and Mick are so thankful to Sodens Hotel Albury for providing the major 
prize of a gig on stage so keep an eye out for their show when it comes around!  
 

They would also like to thank the amazing contribution and support from Jindera’s Rural Care Link 
(RCL) who helped them make sure the day was all it could be. RCL’s dedication to 
the community is never unnoticed and we are so grateful for their support.   
 

It was a huge day of laughs, hugs, friends, family, good food, amazing music 
and a celebration of our gorgeous Village Green.  Holy and Mick have been 
overwhelmed  with  positive  feedback  about the entire event and they are 

indeed looking to hold the second Jindera Battle of the Bands again next year!   
 

If you would like to know more or are interested in being involved in the next event, feel free to 
reach out to Holly and Mick via email to rakulivingptyltd@gmaill.com  Also, you can keep up to 
date with them on the Jindera Pizza Facebook site. 

Jindera Battle of the Bands … continued 

mailto:rakulivingptyltd@gmaill.com
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And still more - WOW!! 
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197 Urana Street Jindera 2642  

Phone: 02 6045 9422  

Website: http://smmc.nsw.edu.au  

Email: office@smmc.nsw.edu. au  

Saint Mary MacKillop College Albury  

House Gala Day 
 

The second SMMC House Gala Day was recently held in week two of this term.  After the success of the first 
Gala Day last year, it has now become the official fourth carnival of the SMMC calendar, raising it to the level of 
the Swimming, Cross-country, and Athletics carnivals.  
 
The SMMC school spirit was on full display on the day as students competed in a wide variety of events. Netball 
and  Ultimate Frisbee were two main features of the day, played by students from Year 3 up to Year 12. The 
Primary  students  also  had  the  opportunity to compete in a variety of mini games including tug of war, 
dodgeball, mini-soccer and cornhole. All games were played with great sportsmanship and enthusiasm. 
 
There were a number of highlights throughout the day, including the Secondary student's debate on the value 
of standardised testing, and after more than a week of qualifying matches the chess tournament came to its 
conclusion. It was a fantastic day had by all. 

Japan Study Tour 
 

The SMMC school 
community would like 
to congratulate Year 
10 student, Celine 
Chandrasegaran, who 
recently completed a 
ten-day Study Tour of 
Japan  as one of 20 
students from across 
NSW  who won a 
Premier’s  ANZAC    
Memorial Scholarship. 

mailto:office@smmc.nsw.edu.%20au
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Greater Hume Council Swimming Pool Opening Hours and Admission Fees - 2024/2025  

Season Tickets (can be purchased from 21 October 2024 from Greater Hume Council’s Website or Customer Relation Centres) 

Family       2 nominated Adults & Children 18 yrs & under    $210.00 
Single Adult      1 Adult only             $115.00 
Pension Family     2 Adults Eligible for Pension & Children 18 yrs & under  $150.00 
Pension Single OR Child  1 Adult Pensioner OR Child 18 yrs & under     $70.00 
Replacement for Lost Card  any type              $5.10 

All season ticket prices will be discounted by 50% if purchased after 17 January 2025. 

Daily Admission Prices 
       Adult - $4.50  Children, Students &Pensioners - $3.50  Spectators & School Events - $2.00    

Jindera Pool News 
Wow – the pool opened with a splash this weekend!  

Season Tickets - Council has announced an up-

graded process for purchasing your season ticket 
online. There is a form on their website - once com-
pleted, you can collect your tickets from your cho-
sen Council Office or organise to collect them at the 
pool. https://Form/ 
 

Morning lap swimming has been extended 

and will be available from 6:00 – 7:30am, Tuesday 
to Fridays, from December to February. 
 

Wipeout Wally dates are not yet available – 

please keep an eye on our Facebook page. 
 

Aqua information will also be posted on Facebook 

as it becomes available. 
 

The  Canteen  will be operated by the Pool 

Committee and a team of volunteers. If you’d like a 
little something different to do for a couple of hours 
a week - consider helping us!  It’s easy, it’s fun and 
a great way to meet other locals. 
 

Contact Jenny O’Neill 0438 263 417  
for further information. 

 

Swimming Lessons will again be offered in 

January by 
SwimVac - 
Royal Life  
Saving.  
  

These courses 
are extremely 
popular and fill 
up fast.   
Bookings are 
being taken 
now on their 
website. https://
www.swimvac 
 
 

Committee News – at our first meeting for the 

season we discussed some of the suggestions put 
forward regarding the funds raised last summer.  We 
are proud to announce we have already donated 
$5,000 towards shade sails for the new playground. 
 

Here’s Cheers to a swimmingly superb  

summer at the pool!  

 

https://au.openforms.com/Form/30407a41-fb1b-446f-860d-c8b6ad51ecf2
https://www.drowningprevention.org.au/swimvac
https://www.drowningprevention.org.au/swimvac
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St. Paul's Jindera 
 

Sundays 9.30am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 

Contact Rachel: 0407 122 732 
rachel@flowermilljindera.com.au  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
              

www.flowermilljindera.com.au 

Book an appointment to visit our  
studio or find our fresh flowers daily  

at the Next Level Café in Jindera 

St  Mary’s Catholic Church 

Urana Road Jindera 
02 6025 1784 

email:  
lavington@wagga.catholic.org.au 
website: holyspiritlavington.org.au 
 

Parish Priest: Fr. P Murphy 
Assistant Priest: Fr. M Perry 
 
Mass times:   Saturday 8am 
         Sunday 9am 
Confessions before Mass 
 
Baptisms and Weddings  
by Appointment 

 

Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

mailto:vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com
https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  

2024 
 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

 13th Nov   Beechworth ' Get Out Of Gaol Free Day'.  
M/tea 9.30am. Moments & Memories Tea Room. (34 Camp St). Beechworth.  
11am Tour 'Old Beechworth Gaol' (cnr Williams St & Ford St). Beechworth.  
$22 conc. $28 fp. 
Lunch 1pm. Nicholas Hotel. (1A Camp St). Beechworth.  
Depart St Paul's 8.30am. 
Contact: Karen Freeman 0409 263 658  

 

Friendship in Action  

Jindera Wetlands  

• The Jindera Wetlands group are after more volunteers to help maintain this community area 
behind the football oval. Contact Henry 0413 204 262 if you would like to be involved. 

 

Pedestrian Crossing  

• At  the  recent  community  meeting  (see page 19)  there  was  a large number of people who would like to see a 
pedestrian crossing in the main block. Although this is not possible Council will investigate installing a pedestrian 
blister in the middle section to help with safety issues. 

 

Booking of Jindera Facilities 

• A  suggestion  was made at the community meeting to develop a website with details of how to book all Jindera 
facilities. All council facilities like the Hub meeting room, Swimming Pool, Recreation Reserve and the Village 
Green go through the Council by contacting the Customer Service person at the Hub. Other facilities need to go 
through the individual organisations. Contact details are generally on web sites. 

 

Dog Park  

• Responses to the Dog Park showed that people were in favour of the facility but in a different 
location to the Rec. Reserve. Further discussion may have to take place. 

 

Solar Lights 

• To reiterate what I wrote last month about the pilot project with the Pioneer Dr solar lights, any comments may be 
lodged at the Hub or on the Greater Hume website. 

 

Pool Upgrades 

• Remedial works carried out at the pool should have fixed the leakage issues.  

• The solar heating is working. 
 
Playground Works 

• Work on the playground parking area, footpath and new fencing will be in the near 
future.  

• Poles for the first three sections of the shade sails at the adventure playground have 
been erected. The concrete requires two weeks to cure before the sails are added. The 
fourth section is anticipated to be not too far off being added. 

 
A huge thank you to the Jindera Swimming Pool Committee for their donation of $5,000  

and Lieschke’s Transport $400 towards the cost of the playground shade sails. 

 

with 
 

 Jenny O’Neill  

 

Community supports the shade sails for the new playground. 
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Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au 

Phone: 02 60263468 

This week our children were delighted to see the prize ribbons on our chickens from the  

Walbundrie show!  To celebrate our win and to spend our prize money, we all enjoyed an  

icy-pole with the chickens outside in the sunshine.   

If you haven’t seen them, our beautiful chickens are on display in the preschool foyer.   

A  special  mention  must  be  made  to Harriet and Josie for winning first prize and highly 

commended for their wattle paintings. 

Congratulations to all the entries!  It was a terrific day at the show and so wonderful to see all 

the artworks that our clever and imaginative children had created. 

 

We would like to thank Beck and the team at 

Officeworks  Albury  for kindly taking our 

mountain of old archiving for shredding. 
 

The past few weeks have seen a huge clean out 

of our storeroom of old boxes and documents 

that we are no longer required to keep.   
 

Officeworks took 11 boxes and a full locked bin 

and shredded it for us free of charge. 
 

A   very   kind   service  to  our  preschool   

community! 

 

“ The   greatness   of  a  community  is  most  
accurately  measured  by  the  compassionate 
actions of its members ” – Coretta Scott King 

Spring is in the air  
at preschool! 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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The Peregrin Falcons have been 

a hot topic in our preschool for 

many weeks now.  
  

We have been learning all about 

their lives and tuning in to the 

Charles Sturt University live 

stream on YouTube.  The live 

stream comes from a camera in 

their  nest, so we get an insight 

into their day-to-day activities. 
 

We were so excited to see the 

female lay an egg in the Orange 

nest a few weeks back and then 

to see that the chick hatched!   
 

The chick is very small and white 

and fluffy. 
 

We have created artworks of the 

falcons and are counting down 

the days for the Melbourne chick 

to  hatch.   It  has  been a very 

educational experience, and we 

thank  Cheryl  for leading the 

children on this feathery journey! 

 

You can watch the live stream at 

this link  
 

https://science-health.csu.edu.au/

falconcam/live-streams  

Kangaroos – Tuesday/Thursday    Teacher – Chloe Roberts -- Bach of Ed. Early Childhood 
                       Masters of Special Education 
Wombats – Monday/Wednesday   Teacher – Jessica Parascos -- Bach of Ed. Early Childhood 
 
Kookaburras – Friday       Teacher – Olivia Phegan -- Bach of Ed. Early Childhood 

Limited places are  

still available for 2025.   

Contact us now! 

https://science-health.csu.edu.au/falconcam/live-streams
https://science-health.csu.edu.au/falconcam/live-streams
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 The year is fast rolling away. The last of our events 
for the year will be held over the next two months with 
our  Blacksmith  Dinner scheduled for Saturday 9th 
November. This is the first time we will have had an 

event in the Blacksmith precinct and, although it brings 
with it some challenges for service, we think the evening 
will be unique given the venue and stories associated with 
the   location.    An  interesting   menu  using  various  
indigenous flavours will enhance this event. There are 
only  a  few tickets remaining so, if interested, head to 
Trybooking for details and to reserve your space. 
 

 Our very popular Christmas Wreath making work-
shops  will  be held  again  this  year  on Sunday 15th 
December. There will be three sessions, 9.30am; 11am 
and 1.30pm. Bookings can again be 
made at Trybooking. Alison does a 
great job with these workshops, en-
couraging participants  and  using  her 
artistic talents to help create beautiful 
masterpieces to adorn your door or 
Christmas table. I still have mine up 
from last year, still looking splendid 
and inviting. These workshops sell-out quickly, so book 
early so you are not disappointed. 
 

 The museum has been host to various groups over this 
past month for lunch and morning teas and November is 
again  busy  with  visits   from   several  schools  and  
community groups before the busyness of December takes 
over.  
 

 The Tea Room continues to attract a wide range of 
visitors each Sunday with its wonderful array of home 
cooked  goodies,  savoury  and  sweet,  as  well  as Judy’s 
famous scones. The Tea Room is 
blessed to have Sandra and Judy 
head up each Sunday to run the Tea 
Room and bake each week, along 
with  a  great  group  of  regular  
supplementary bakers producing 
interesting and old-time favourites. 
 

 Work continues at the museum on maintenance and 
general refurbishment and development of new areas and 
exhibitions. We hope to have the new shed up before 
Christmas  after  some  delays.   We  continue to work 
towards our new building project and a planning meeting 
was held this last week of October to look to the next few 
years at the museum.  
 

 We continue to need more volunteers, particularly 
for door duty to keep the museum open each day. If you 
have a spare morning or afternoon, even just once a 
month, we would love to hear from you. 
 

 October has been a terribly sad month as we had to 
farewell our lovely Pam Mason, who passed away very 
quickly, leaving us all in  shock.  Pam was 
such  a   wonderful  supporter  of   the  
museum, taking every opportunity to  
sprook  its virtues and delights.   
Pam  enjoyed the wonderful atmosphere 
the museum offers as well as the delights 
the Tea Room produces each week.  
 

 Many  of  our  members,  and  me  personally, will 
miss seeing her pottering up the street in her white car and 
knowing she was always there for a chat and a hug. Pam 
was  a  truly  delightful  person,   knowledgeable  and  
genuinely interested in people and their circumstances. 
She was a great conversationalist and friend, and we will 
miss her greatly at the museum.  
 

 Our sincere sympathy to Colleen and Brian, John and 
Vivian. We are greatly honoured to be the location for the 

Celebration of her Life which will be held on 
Thursday 7th November from 12 noon. The 
Tea Room will provide refreshments and we 
intend  to  give  our  lovely member a fine 

farewell. Vale dear Pam. 

 
 Margie Wehner 
 

 President - 0408 409 842 

Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 3pm 
 

Enquiries 0408 409 842 
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JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
 Next Meeting is at the Jindera Community Hub (entry via rear carpark) on 

 

TUESDAY, 19 NOVEMBER, 2024 
7:30pm  

 

Items for the agenda are welcome by emailing below. 
  

  

  

  
 

Come and join a group of locals who are interested in our community and its people, and who would like 

to help improve the facilities our community offers to both visitors and residents alike. 

  

 WHAT DOES THE FORUM DO? 

The Forum holds community meetings which are open to residents of Jindera to attend and discuss what is happen-
ing in Jindera, as well as consider the future of Jindera. Meetings are generally held bi-monthly on the third Tues-
day in February, April, June, August and October. 
 

Below  are  items  the  Forum was able to put forward to Greater Hume Council on 23 October, 2024 on issues 
facing  our  Jindera  community,  facilitate  direct discussion with Councillors who are in attendance at regular 
meetings, in addition to holding special meetings relating to specific issues. 

 For more information contact: 

jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com  

Current and Future Plans for Jindera Community - October 2024 
  

 Short Term Plans 
1. Footpath – Dight Street to RFS Fencing 
2. Seating:  Pioneer Park – Community Gardens 
    Wetlands (and better formed paths) 
    Village Green 
    Adventure Playground 
3. Walking track - Drumwood Road to Jindera  
4. An  additional  Disability  Parking Space in Urana St between Creek and Adams Street. (possibly in front of 
 Community Hub or in front of IGA) 
5. Pedestrian Crossing/Bubble in Urana St between Creek and Adams Street. Also, fresh yellow chevron painting at 
 pedestrian access points at 83, 87, 91, 95 and 88 Urana St. (and new Look Out Before You Step Out signage). 
6. Extra Street Lighting – for existing older Streets 
7. Adult fitness equipment – near Adventure Playground 
8. School of Arts (SoA) - $10,000 funding sort – (upgrades – SoA already funding most) 
 

 Long Term Plans 
1. Upgrade of Tennis Club toilets and clubrooms in line with centenary celebrations. 
2. Walking Tracks:  Seal Goulburn St to Pomegranate Estate 
      Jindera to Albury 
      Jindera to Hawthorn Road 
      Dight Street to Pioneer Drive 
 

 Major Long Term Plans – (Partly funded from Solar Farm Projects) 
1. Refurbishment of the Jindera School of Arts Hall with the intention of incorporating it into the museum precinct 
2. New Jindera Community Hall 
3. Jindera Swimming Pool Replacement 
4. New Jindera Museum building 
 

 Comments:  More communication needed re Community Hub Events 
      When is Dump Point going ahead?  
      When is Jindera Dog Park going ahead? 
 

Jindera is the fastest growing Residential area and new homes  
in the Greater Hume Council area  
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Term 4 has begun and already we have been busy, busy, busy!  
 

Our Year 2 students had a great day out visiting local businesses 
and community services in Jindera and presented them with a letter 
of thanks, a certificate of appreciation and a small gift.  
 

Year 6 spent the day with Boys from the Bush.  
 

Term 4 looks to be another term filled with learning, exploring and 
fun here at St John’s.   

http://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/
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St John’s Lutheran School - continued 

Year 6 – Boys to the Bush 
 

Our Year 6 classes attended “The BTTB Community Engagement Day” with other local schools within the area. This 
day is an annual event for our Year 6 classes who attend each year and as always it was a positive experience for all 
through the values of Boys to the Bush - Engagement, Respect, Community. 

The day focused on engaging in learning stations, sports participation, mental health and fostering friendships outside 
the classroom setting. What a fantastic day! 
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https://lesterandson.com.au/
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LOOKING TO BUY 
 

Garagenalia, Antiques and  
Collectable Items  

 

 

Can assist with Deceased Estates,  
Property Decluttering and  

Shed Clean-outs.  
 

Please call - 0456 721 581 

RECEIVE 
 

 
 
 

BY EMAIL 
WOULD YOU LIKE TO RECEIVE A DIGITAL COPY OF THE JINDERA NEWS BY EMAIL? 

 

FOR A FREE MONTHLY COLOUR COPY JUST SEND A REQUEST TO 
 

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

              JINDERA NEWS THE 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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 Result of our Annual General Meeting held on 2nd 
October, President – Christine McIntyre, Secretary – Amy 
Kelly, Treasurer – Denice Murphy.  
 

 Five Jindera Members attended Murray Group Annual 
General Meeting held at Holbrook  on 17th October, 2024.    
One member from Jindera, Margaret McMaster was voted 
in as Group Cultural Officer. NSW CWA President Joy 
Beams   opened   the  meeting  and  spoke  on  issues,  
improving  healthcare,  addressing  homelessness  and 
domestic  violence.    These  will  remain  key  areas of 
advocacy for the Country Women’s Association. 
 

Jindera CWA was awarded the MOST  
ACTIVE BRANCH TROPHY at the Conference. 

 
OUR COUNTRY OF STUDY FOR 2025  
– SOUTH KOREA. 
 
 AGRICULTURAL AND ENVIRONMENTAL 
STUDIES FOR 2025 are: - 
 

FAUNA – FROGS - There are 83 
frog species listed as occurring in 
NSW and the ACT, with 16 of them 
listed as threatened.  

 
FLORA – SALT BUSH 
- This is a highly versatile Australian native 
blue-green shrub that is tough and attractive, 
and will grow almost anywhere, and can be 
used as livestock feed- there are 52 species in 
Australia. 
 

FOE – COMMON MYNA BIRD – 
This non-native bird is a serious pest 
across NSW and the ACT.  It threatens 
native biodiversity, kills young of 
threatened native bird species. 
 

PRIMARY PRODUCT – AUSTRALIAN GROWN CUT 
FLOWERS  –  Be encouraged when buy-
ing cut flowers to buy only flowers that 
are  grown  in  Australia  and support 
Australian farmers.  
 
 
 
 
 

Our next meeting will be 4th December,  
our Christmas breakup.     

 

Visitors are most welcome to attend our meetings. 
 
Yours in CWA Friendship, 

 

Bev. Blair 
Publicity Officer. 

Jindera CWA News 
November 2024  

President Chris McIntyre displaying 
Most Active Branch Trophy  

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

 

OPEN  

Mon-Fri • 7.30am to 5pm 
Sat 8am to 4pm 

6025 1735 • 534 Urana Rd Lavington 
       www.barneysrubblealbury.com.au 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
mailto:www.barneysrubblealbury.com.au
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JINDERA  

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Boys to The Bush Community Day 

 

Our  Year  6  students  had  an  exciting day at 

Lavington Sport Ground, joining fellow Year 6 

students from across the region to celebrate 

sports and  culture.   They  participated in a vari-

ety of activities, including games, dancing, and 

sports, all focused on community, respect, and 

engagement, fostering teamwork and camarade-

rie.  
 

A special shoutout to the Boys from the Bush 

for their generous donation of hats!  

Stage Two Excursion to Bonegilla Migrant Centre 
 

Stage Two students enjoyed a memorable excursion to the Bonegilla Migrant Experience, where they 
learned about Australia’s migration history. The visit allowed them to discover the stories of migrants 
who once lived there, exploring the challenges and successes they faced in their new home. Through 
guided tours and interactive displays, students engaged in discussions about diversity and cultural herit-
age. This experience deepened their understanding of Australia’s past and helped them appreciate the 
journeys of others.  

mailto:jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Quality teaching of the new curriculum 
 

We emphasise student engagement and relevance in learning. Our dedicated teachers 

foster an interactive environment by employing diverse resources and methods that cater 

to different learning styles. This includes group projects, fitness activities, technology, 

and hands-on experiences that encourage students to explore and connect ideas. Students 

build essential skills like creativity, resilience, and teamwork, ensuring they are well-

equipped for the future. We are so proud of all our learners and each step they take on 

their learning journey.  
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We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, and read 
here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message - Eileen at JCG on Ph: 0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

Jindera Community Garden (JCG) 

BIG BIG BIG THANKS  
 

To Barney's Rubble for that beautiful Soil Donation 
that our Community Garden has been very badly in 
need of.  
Thank you, Chris, for your helpful assistance and the 
service from Barney's Rubble.  

534 Urana Road Lavington  Ph: 02 6025 1735 

 

Garden Memberships  
 

It's that time of year again we start 
thinking about Garden Memberships 
coming up. You can pay in November 
at our next Cake Stall. Keep an eye out 
on our community garden Facebook 
page with all details or at Hume Bank.  
Big thanks for St. Johns donation and 
Rural Care Link and everyone who has 
made donations; every little bit helps . 

 
SHED ROLLER DOORS  

 

Gosh!  Glen we are operating your shed roller doors with 
ease thank you again for your generosity in making this 
happen. St. Johns kiddies are learning to put the tools 
away after use, which is very helpful. 
 

NOVEMBER IS OUR  
 

 
 
 

We will be ready for our lovely ladies baking their special 
slice cakes biscuits… 

 

We will have Plants and a 
Raffle if anyone would 
like to donate. 
Eliz Hall has already 
started to collect vouchers from local 

businesses as well as goodies for a raffle.  
 

Big Thanks to Eliz . 
 

Special thank you to Jindera 
Pizza  and  Hefty Fadez 
Barbershop   for   your   
Donations  

 

Check out our Facebook page Jindera 
Community Garden for all updates ideas,  
recipes and  helpers information. 

 
 
 

 
GROWING VEGETABLES 

 

Now that it is slowly warming up and the soil is starting to 
dry up very quickly; you might find some of your vegeta-
bles starting to go to seed. 
 

Thyme is in flower so the Bees are loving it. 
Garlic is going to seed and then they will display an 
attract flower.  
 

Spinach is also starting to seed. I often 
give my chookies some Spinach leaves.   
 

Lettuce:  some varieties are going to seed but if 
they have a little bit of shade 
they may last longer.  
 

Always let one variety of vegetables stay 
in seed then you can gather the seeds for 
the following year and they will be a 
stronger plant with a better flavour. 

mailto:jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com.
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mailto:mcmillanelectrical44@gmail.com
mailto:alison@equipoccupationaltherapy.com
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Little Saints Preschool 

 

Phone: (02) 6026 3908 

Email: littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

St John’s School Concert 
 

We were so lucky to have such a great spot at the front to be able 
to see the show up close. To be able to see your siblings perform 
(which you have no doubt seen the at-home practice sessions for 
weeks!) had our class cheering and waving.  
Being part of this fosters a connection to our community - not 
only St Johns - but the wider community of grandparents that 
came to the show and to the visiting schools that joined us as 
well. It's also good to be able to model from the older children's 
performance - that they were nervous, and you can tell but they 
were brave and tried. That mistakes were made, and they carried 
on. What a lesson in resilience it was! 

The Art of Weaving 
 

 Some Little Saints Friends provided the service with some grape vines. After some reflection as to how we will utilise 
this material, the idea came from a birds nest coming into our service and the children exploring how it was made. It 
started this with a few children. Over the morning children came and went from this space. Contributing to the weave in 
small parts or long stints. Refining the skill of extend the vine - in - pull - extend - out. The discussion at this space and 
sharing of knowledge was beautiful. Children taught children. Children were supported by educators if required. This 
has to be one of our favourite teaching times of 2024. We explored the art of weaving after this and these words rung 
true for me from a weaving artist "Rooted in ancient traditions, weaving offers not just a creative outlet but also a 
meditative practice, a balm for the soul in today's fast-paced world". The opportunity to sit in the shade with a small 
group of children and take time to simply 'be' is often overlooked in its value in preschool. We are in rush often, to finish 
this task so we can start the next. So, alongside the children teaching children, perhaps in this instance the children also 
taught me. Slow down and delight in the 'balms for my soul' in places where they find us.  

tel:02%206026%203908
mailto:littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au
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continued 

Kandinsky the Chook 
 

Did you noticed we worked on our entry to the 
Walbundrie Show? What an exciting opportunity for 
Little Saints to show their emerging art skills for our 
community to see. Last year our Picasso inspired 
pig, Pablo, won first prize, so the stakes are high this 
year to back it up! The theme this year set by the 
show society was "The Olympics". The children had 
shown a lot of interest in the Olympics when it was 
on as we explored the medal tally and learnt about 
the various sports. With that in mind we considered 
that the artist Kandinsky and how his circles were a 
little like medals and the colours we could use were 
the same as the Olympic rings. We also used the 
opportunity to look at how the logo of the 
Paralympics was slightly different to the Olympics. 
We hope if you attended the show, you saw him on 
display.  

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 
This group meets on the first Wednesday  

          afternoon of each month at  

          2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

     All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 
 

Judy Gray - 0418 617 385 for further information. 

http://www.humebank.com/
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The  Henty/Culcairn  Probus  Club  met  at Henty on  
Wednesday  9th October 2024.   
 

We welcomed new member Rod Taylor and he became our 
first  five  minute  speaker for the day. Rod told us of the 
danger of  a red haired person getting skin cancers and their 
removal. Rod had been an apprentice motor mechanic, with 
lots of beaches and surfing, then on to boat building and then 
to Telecom. Next he went to Tasmania doing labour hire 
work  and  to  study Batchelor of Fine Arts majoring in 
sculpture, with postgraduate in teaching with visual arts and 
cross trainer in industrial arts of wood work and metal work. 
Rod was a teacher at Culcairn and Albury before retiring and 
travelling as he now chooses. 
 

Our second five minute speaker was Daphne Hannam, 
who  told of her adventures in Vietnam, with lots of walking 
in lots of heat and humidity and much bravery to cross roads. 
Hotels were air conditioned at night. 
 

The group of 20 tourists went to Cu Chi Tunnels where 
10,000 people lived during the American War (10 years from 
1965). Then on to factories where workers affected by the 
results of agent orange became visible with generational loss 
of limbs and other abnormalities.  

The workers made beautiful pictures from silk and using egg 
shells and sea shells. Everyone worked. Daphne told of being 
taken by small punts to see hundreds of monkeys living 
among cliffs.  Did sound like a very happy time.  
 

After morning tea, Libby Draper Smith introduced us to 
Faith Rogers on ‘Being your Best Person’. 
Faith  spoke  on  smiling, finding what makes us happy, 
walking, finding a hobby, feeding ourselves well, making 
plans for the future, and volunteering in the community, all 
to help our own mental health. Daphne presented Faith with 
our token of thanks, the Probus pen. 
 

Kevin has raised the possibility of coffee mornings at various 
towns  and Yvonne has on going people from the media 
wanting to know about the Beanie Festival -- Will we do it 
again?? 
 

We  next  meet  at  Culcairn  Bowls  Club,  Wednesday 
November 13th at 9.30 for a 10.00.am start. We are hoping 
to have antique pieces brought by members for our guest to 
choose pieces for discussion. 
 

We love to share our day with guests,  
hope you will come too. 

Introduction  -  Probus is a club for retirees and aims to promote growth, development and support for former 
professional and business people fostering the true spirit of Probus - FRIENDSHIP - FELLOWSHIP - FUN.  
 

The Henty Probus Club meet on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 10.am at Henty Bowling Club.  
Membership is $30 p.a. Anyone from Jindera would be very welcome to attend our meetings.  
 

For more information - www.probussouthpacific.org  or contact: Yvonne Booth 0428293193 - Kevin Fogarty 0428293480 

PROBUS Monthly News - by Helen Squires                                      

Greater Hume Council  - Election Results  
 

Greater Hume’s new Council has now been officially declared after the finalisation of the postal 
votes and the distribution of preferences. Greater Hume are happy to welcome back many returning Councillors, and 
excited to see some newcomers join the table for the next four years.  
The results of the Greater Hume Council elections are;   
 
 
 
 
 
The outcome Constitutional Referendum is that the Ward system is to remain  
within Greater Hume Council.  
Greater Hume Council would like to thank all candidates who nominated to become  
a Councillor. Council would also like to thank outgoing Councillors, Ian Forrest,  
Doug Meyer, OAM and Heather Wilton for their incredible work and community  
effort over the last Council period.  

Congratulations to Greater Hume Council’s newly elected  
Mayor, Cr Lea Parker and Deputy Mayor, Cr Ben Hooper.  

North Ward 
• Ben Hooper 
• Brian Liston 
• Annette Schilg 

West Ward 
• Matthew Hicks 
• Ashley Lindner 
• Jenny O’Neill 

East Ward 
• Kerry Morton 
• Lea Parker 
• Tony Quinn  

http://www.probussouthpacific.org
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

http://www.piantospestcontrol.com.au/
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it,  
Pump it or fix it – we can do it! 

 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

 

Civil Celebrant 
 

- Judy Gray - 
 

Weddings • Baby Namings • Funerals 

 

 Conducted in Style    

 

MOBILE: 0418 617 385 

St Paul’s Anglican Ladies Knitting Group  
 

Sit “n” Knit  
Tuesday 10.00 to 11.30am  
Jindera Community Hub Library  

 

Join us to knit for a charity or bring  

your own knitting project  
(if you can’t knit we’ll show you)  

 

All Welcome  
 

For more information phone 0400 424 437  

 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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Postn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result     
FRONT 

1 Craig MCMILLAN 10 78 38 $30 W $20,(20) 

2 Barry VERBUNT 30 92 36 R/U $10 RU 2B,(19) 

3 Tony CORRIN 16 87 35 B   

4 Greg ALLEN 13 85 34 B   

5 Jeff DONNEY 23 87 34 B   

6 Peter KILO 23 95 34 B   

SUN 29/09/2024 - Stableford 15 Players  

SCORES  
 

SUNDAY COMPETITION  

SUN 6/10/2024 - Stableford 15 Players  

Postn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result 
BACK 

1 Zach LOWEN 24 90 34 $30 W $20,(17) 

2 Greg ALLEN 12 84 34 R/U $10 RU 2B,(17) 

3 Carlo CERVO 37 110 33 B   

4 Shannon ROBERTSON 18 84 33 B   

5 Daryl KLEIN 22 88 32 B   

6 Simon KILO 20 94 32 B   

SUN 20/10/2024 Stableford  9 Players  

Postn Player DLY Hcap Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result 
BACK 

1 Carlo CERVO 36 107 35 $20 
W (cb) $20,
(18) 

2 Rhett PRESCOTT 26 99 33 B R/U B,(18) 

3 Daryl KLEIN 23 89 32 B   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Spring has sprung and with that comes the busy time of year for the 
volunteer ground staff working to keep our course looking and play-
ing as well as it can possibly be.  
 

This month has seen the mowers running flat out, spraying of the 
fairways and greens surrounds for “Broadleaf” weeds, fertilising 
around the greens and tees, upgrading of sprinkler systems and “top 
dressing” of the tees with sand. 
 

Other “Project” works includes some widening and realignment of 
the 6th and 15th tees. Many thanks to “Hutchison Civil” who kindly 
donated several truckloads of dirt and labour to spread and level the 
tees ready for turf. It was a first class job. 
 

Work on the tees has continued, with a major working bee some 
weeks later to add fertiliser and sandy loam to the tees, installation 
of new sprinklers and then just recently new turf, supplied and laid 
by Angus McEachern “Border Turf and Garden Solutions” was 
installed on the 6th, 15th and 8th tees. 
 

Other work undertaken was an upgrade to the clubs security system, 
with new security cameras supplied and installed by club member 
Greg Allen – “Allens Security”. 
 

On the golf front, tee times for the Friday night Chook run and Sun-
day competitions have now changed to Summer Time, with Chook 
Run at 4.15 to 5.00pm and Sunday 8.30 for 9.00am. 
 

The  Friday  night “Chook Runs” continue to be very popular, par-
ticularly with the later tee times and provides a great way to finish 
the working week. All players are welcome to play, with or without 
handicap. 

 

The final competition event of the season was the final of the club 
“Matchplay”, with club captain Craig McMillan edging out Greg 
Allen to take the title on the last hole. 
The district MDGA pennant season is currently underway, with 
Jindera having one team competing, being Ash Paech (capt), Simon 
Cossor, Brenten Polkinghorn, Jeff Donney, Rhett Prescott and Alex 
Christensen. 
 The Jindera boys are doing well so far, having won the first two 
rounds to be currently on top of the “Pool B” table. 
The Wednesday Morning “Vets” competition is currently in the 
middle of their club championships, which is best 3 of 4 rounds. 
The ladies club championships were completed last week, with 
Rawinia Smithenbecker adding another trophy to her (must be full) 
trophy cabinet winning the ladies “scratch” championship and 
Heather Chaston taking out the handicap championship. 
 

For those interested in playing in the Ladies competitions, it is run 
over two days – Sunday and Monday – and includes both an 18 and 
9 hole competition, for those who only wish to play 9 holes. 
Please email admin@jinderagolfclub.com for any enquiries. 
 

Members can now book and register for a comp by going to the 
website - https://jindera.1golf.com.au/welcome/index.mhtml or visit 
the Jindera Golf club website – www.jinderagolfclub.com > Events 
and click on the link. 
 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 

• Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar on   
website  Tee-off  11.30/12.00.  ( 8.30/9.00  from  October)  

• Wednesday –   VETS   9   Holes,  Stableford (unless notified 
differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00. 

• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, , Open to all, 2.30 to 3.15pm, 
can also be played throughout the week – Play your game, place 
cards – signed and verified by partner with $10.00 in an envelope 
and slide under the door.  

 

The club has an electric golf cart for hire by members  
and visitors. For bookings, contact us via email. 

 

Membership –  To  join our great community golf club, simply 
download a membership form from our website or request one via 
email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 
Annual memberships become due on 31st March and cost $140.00 
(inc. GST), Juniors $35.00 (inc. GST) 

VETS Wed. 9/10/2024 - Stableford - 15 Players 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result     FRONT 

1 Tom MCGRATH  19 W 

2 Barry VERBUNT   18 R/U 

3 Nev WINTER  15 B 

4 Don SINGLETON  14 B 

5 Daryl RIXON  14 B 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result FRONT  

1 John McMAUGH 20 20 W 

2 Tom MCGRATH 22 19 R/U 

3 David WEBB 18 19 B 

4 David CASTLES 16 18 B 

5 John WIESNER 22 18 B 

VETS Wed. 2/10/2024 - Stableford - 18 Players  

VETS COMPETITION – Wednesday morning – 9 Holes. 

VETS Wed. 25/09/2024 - No Comp, Washed Out  

VETS Wed. 16/10/2024 - Stableford 1st Rnd Club Championships 

- 17 Players 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result  FRONT 

1 Dave CASTLES 16 22 W 

2 Tom MCGRATH 20 18 R/U 

3 John MCMAUGH 20 18 B 

4 Peter KILO 20 17 B 

5 Max CARMODY 40 16 B 

Postn Player DLY Hcap Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result 
BACK 

1 Tony CORRIN 16 83 39 $30   

2 Barry VERBUNT 30 83 37 R/U $10   

3 Peter YENSCH 18 72 37 B   

4 Cam BURT 25 72 36 B W $20,(21) 

5 Robin WELDON 21 92 35 B   

6 Carlo CERVO 37 94 34 B   

11 Aaron JENNINGS 26 87 31   RU 2B,(18) 

SUN 13/10/2024 Stableford 15 Players  

mailto:admin@jinderagolfclub.com
https://jindera.1golf.com.au/welcome/index.mhtml
http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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CHOOK RUN – Friday afternoon - 9 Holes STABLEFORD 

Chook Run - Fri 27/09/2024 - Stableford - BACK - 22 Players 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result    FRONT 

1 Craig MCMILLAN 10 20 W $40 

2 Barry VERBUNT 30 20 R/U $20 

3 Robin WELDON 21 19 B 

4 Craig CHRISTENSEN 27 18 B 

5 Aaron JENNINGS 25 17 B 

6 Bruce HILL 24 17 B 

7 Tony CORRIN 16 16 B 

8 Rhett PRESCOTT 26 16 B 

9 Russell GUEHO 17 16 B 

Chook Run - Fri 4/10/2024 – Stableford - BACK - 18 Players 

Posn Player Dly Hcap Nett Result   BACK 

1 Aaron JENNINGS 27 20 W $30 

2 Craig MCMILLAN 10 19 R/U $10 

3 Neville BRAND 23 19 B 

4 Russell GUEHO 19 18 B 

5 Jim LIESCHKE 30 18 B 

6 Donald SINGLETON 29 17 B 

7 Jeff DONNEY 24 17 B 

Chook Run - Fri 11/10/2024 - Stableford - FRONT  - 33 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Nett Result  FRONT 

1 Robin WELDON 21 21 W $50 

2 Aaron JENNINGS 25 20 R/U $20 

3 Tony CORRIN 16 20 B 

4 Jeff DONNEY 22 20 B 

5 Mick BEATON 18 20 B 

6 Neville BRAND 21 20 B 

7 Kate WOOKEY 42 20 B 

8 David GRAY 22 19 B 

9 Greg ALLEN 13 19 B 

10 Bruce HILL 24 18 B 

11 Kevin WALSH 40 17 B 

12 Jason STEINKE 30 16 B 

Chook Run - Fri 18/10/2024 - Stableford - BACK - 18 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Nett Result  BACK 

1 Alex CHRISTENSEN 18 19 W $30 

2 Jeff DONNEY 23 18 R/U $10 

3 Trevor FREEMAN 19 18 B 

4 Wade MCPHERSON 34 18 B 

5 Bruce HILL 26 17 B 

6 Kate WOOKEY 41 17 B 

7 Zach LOWEN 25 16 B 

Summer means snakes, another of the many and varied 
visitors we have on the course. This one prompted club 
member Aaron Jennings to “Pick up his ball and go 
home”! 

Follow us on Facebook or our website at 

 

 

 

 

 

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

Ladies Mon 14/10/2024 - 18-Hole Stroke -  2nd Rnd Club  
Championships, 9-Hole Stableford  

Posn Player 
Dly 

Hcap 
18-Hole 
Gross 

18-Hole 
Nett 

 Result 9-Hole  Result 

1 Heather CHASTON 36 104 68 W     

2 Judy GEHRIG 35 108 73 R/U     

3 Rawinia SMITHENBECKER 13 95 82      

4 Sonia STAPLES 54     16 W 

5 Joan JAMISON 54       13 R/U 

6 Judy ARENDARCIKUS 54       6   

Postn Player Dly Hcap 18-Hole Gross 18-Hole Nett  Result 

1 R SMITHENBECKER 13 89 76 W 

2 Heather CHASTON 36 112 76 R/U 

3 Kate WOOKEY 40 117 77  

4 Judy GEHRIG 35 115 80  

5 Sandra KILO 26 108 82   

6 Marita CHRISTENSEN 41 154 113   

Ladies Sun 20/10/2024 -18-Hole Stroke-3rd Rnd Club Championships  

Ladies - 30/09/2024 - PAR 18 and 9-Hole Stableford  

Postn Player Dly Hcap 18-Hole  Result 9-Hole  Result 

1 Virginia CLAYTON 37 -3 W     

2 Rawinia SMITHENBECKER 14 -5 R/U     

3 Judy GEHRIG 36 -7      

4 Marita CHRISTENSEN 41 -10      

5 Heather CHASTON 36     16 W 

6 Sharon BRAND 54     13 R/U 

7 Sonia STAPLES 54     12   

8 Leanne QUINN 54     11   

Ladies Sun 13/10/2024- 18-Hole Stroke-1st Rnd Club Championships  

Postn Player Dly Hcap 
18-Hole 
Gross 

18-Hole 
Nett 

 Result 

1 Rawinia SMITHENBECKER 13 83 70 W 

2 Judy GEHRIG 35 107 72 R/U 

3 Kate WOOKEY 43 119 76  

4 Heather CHASTON 36 115 79  

LADIES - Sun./Mon. 

LADIES 7/10/2024 - No Games  

Ladies  - Mon 21/10/2024 - 18-Hole Stroke - 4th Rnd Club  
Championships, 9-Hole Stableford  

Posn Player 
Dly 

Hcap 
18-Hole 
Gross 

18-Hole 
Nett 

 Result 9-Hole  Result 

1 Rawinia SMITHENBECKER 13 89 76 W     

2 Heather CHASTON 36 122 82 R/U     

3 Kate WOOKEY 43 127 84      

4 Sonia STAPLES 54     13 W 

5 Joan JAMISON 54       10 R/U 

6 Judy ARENDARCIKUS 54       8   

Looking back towards the 15th tee - New turf on the 6th being laid 
out, this will give a straighter line down the 6th/15th fairway 

providing improved clearance from gum trees on the left which 
have grown substantially over the years. (However you still have to 

hit the ball straight …unfortunately) 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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The 2024 season has come to an end and the Jindera Football and Netball Clubs have enjoyed a fantastic season.  
 

Congratulations to both the committees led by Lyndon Kerr and Jess Guy  
for their phenomenal efforts throughout the year.  

 
A special congratulations to our A Grade, B Grade and 13’s netball for winning premierships.  

 

A further congratulations to 17’s football and 11’s, C Reserve and C Grade netball for making the grand final.  
It is no easy feat, and seven teams on the final day of the season is a wonderful effort and  

an incredible representation of our club.  

 
Congratulations to the following award winners from Junior and Senior Presentation: 

 

Football Junior Club Person - Jonathon Kalina  
Netball Junior Club Person – Trent and Alex Castles 

Football Senior Club Person – Brett Wright 
Netball Senior Club Person – Aimee Riley 

Seniors 
B&F Sam Crawshaw 

R/Up Thomas Findlay & Luke Garland 
Most Consistent Oliver Browne 
Most Determined Jesse Harris 
Most Improved Will Strauss 

Bulldog Award Harrison Miller 
Leading Goal Kicker Trent Castles 

 

Reserves 
B&F Thomas Lynch  
R/Up Matt Osborne  

Most Consistent Jonathon Kalina  
Most Determined Ryan Hanel  
Most Improved Ryan Sutcliffe  
Bulldog Award Aiden Wright  

Leading Goal Kicker Zach Gratton  
 

U17's 
B&F Bodhi Kerr 

R/Up Aiden Wright 
Most Consistent Patrick Byrnes 
Most Determined Ethan Read 
Most Improved Darcy Busch 
Coaches Award Darcy Lee 
Leading Goalkicker Tynan  

Wiesner – Milham 
 

U14's 
B&F Oakley Tillmanns 

R/Up Austin Elliott 
Most Consistent Joshua Raymond 
Most Determined Danny Mitchell 

Most Improved Malachi Price 
Coaches Xavier Byrnes 

Leading Goal Kicker Noah Robertson 
 

A Grade 
 

B&F Maggie Thompson 
R/Up Sarah Krause 

Most Determined Ellen Cook 
Players Player Maggie Thompson 

 

B Grade 
 

B&F Jessica Hueske 
R/Up Jaimi Dove 

Most Consistent Jess Guy 
Players Player Jaimi Dove 

 

C Grade 
 

B&F Sophy Sirr 
R/Up Ruby Galvin 

Most Determined Elise Hohnberg 
Players Player Ruby Galvin 

Coaches Award Carly Lazzarotto 

C Reserve 
 

B&F Alex Castles 
R/Up Lily Delahunty 

Most Consistent Maddison Allibon 
Players Player Rhiannon Thomson 

 

17 & Under 
B&F Ivy Cossor 
R/Up Tiana Sirr 

Most Consistent Annabel Sirr 
Coaches Award Chilli Bergic 

 

15 & Under 
B&F Madison Fyffe 

R/Up Zoe Barnes 
Most Consistent Addie Bartlett 
Most Improved Milah Parker 

 

13 & Under 
B&F Hallee Yensch 
R/Up Georgia Watt 

Players Player Sophy Kirk 
Coaches Award Aleaha Lafferty 

 

11 & Under 
B&F Emiliana Byrnes 
R/Up Chloe Ackerly 

Most Improved Violet Thompson 
Coaches Award Indiana Byrne 

Anglers Club ………………………………    0427 238 281 
Friends in Action (Caritas) …………………   0438 262 480 
Greater Hume Children's Services …………...1800 954 999 
Community Forum ……………………...……0498 092 200 
Conway Printing…………………………….…..  6026 3611 
CWA ………………………………………..  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………...……………  0427 253 587 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………..…… 0423 204 263 
Golf Club……………………………………  0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church…………….………  0438 263 417 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………   6026 3622 
Jindera Public School………………………….…6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office…………………………….    6026 3201  

Morgan Country CAR CLUB  …………..…   0428 401 991 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………...0407 357 082 
Netball Club…………………………………  0407 186 073 
OP SHOP …………………………………   (02) 6026 3001 
Pony Club   ……………………………………...6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………...…  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ……………...………… 0438 263 417  
Rural Care Link (RCL)   ……………………  0475 594 073 
St Johns Lutheran School…………………...……6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………...…6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church…………………..…   6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   ……………………..………… 6026 3900 
Tennis Club………………………..………… 0412 314 617  

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 



 

November 2024                                  Jindera News - Edition 316                                                     Page 39 

 Our October fishing competition was a great success 
with 12 fish measured. Congratulations to Shammie 
who cleaned up the vouchers by Elks Hunting and Fish-
ing with 8 yellow belly over two days and the biggest 
being 55cm. Kevin Brown also recorded a 97cm 
cod  caught out of comp at Blowering Dam.   
 

 Raffle tickets are now available to purchase.  

• 1st prize $500 IGA Voucher  

• 2nd prize $50 voucher from the Jindera Butchery  

• 3rd $50 voucher from the Jindera Bakery  
 

 If members are able to sell a book of tickets it would 
be appreciated. Thank you to those members who have 
sold  the  tickets  outside  the  IGA  on  a   Saturday   
morning.  Also a special thank you to Conway Printing 
for the tickets! Raffle drawn 22nd of December at the 
clubhouse. 

 Christmas Carols are 
upon us again on the 13th 
of December at the Jindera 
Village Green,  we  will 
require members to help 
cater for this event, if your interested please get in touch 
with Kerrie Lynch.   
 

 Our November comp is on Friday 15th November 
at 5pm with weigh in Sunday 17th at 5pm.  
 

 For anyone needing more information please email 
jinderanglers@hotmail.com and follow us on Facebook! 

 

                                Tight Lines! 

mailto:jinderanglers@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=856911379867793&set=pb.100066468159816.-2207520000
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
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7:00pm 

7:00pm 

 

Jindera News want to hear from you 
 

Email: jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

https://www.iga.com.au/stores/jindera-iga-plus-liquor/
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au

